
                                  Atlanta City Council  
                                     Meeting Minutes 
                                   November 17, 2015 
 
OPEN: The regular meeting of the Atlanta City Council was held on Tuesday November 
17, 2015 at the Atlanta Golf Course. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Fred 
Finchum at 7:30pm.  
 
ROLL CALL: Mayor Finchum, Billie Cheek, Bob Polley, Bill Moore, Matt Clemmons 
and Adam McVey were present. Amber Finchum was absent.   
  
Motion by Billie Cheek second by Bill Moore to approve minutes as presented. 
 
Roll Call: 
                   Polley-yes                                    Cheek-yes         
                 Clemmons-yes                                McVey-yes 
                  Moore-yes                                      Finchum-A   
                                                                                                    Motion Carries. 
 
Motion by Bob Polley second by Matt Clemmons to pay all bills approved by their 
respective chairmen or as far as money allows. 
 
Roll Call: 
                   Polley-yes                                    Cheek-yes         
                 Clemmons-yes                                McVey-yes 
                  Moore-yes                                      Finchum-A    
                                                                                                     Motion Carries. 
 
Randy Brooks reported that the Golf course would be closing soon due to the cold 
weather. 
 
A report was given on street operations. Snow plows are ready to go. Some valves work 
was done at the Water Plant. 
Christmas decorations lights were going up soon.  
 
Alderman Moore reported that website will be complete shortly after Thanksgiving. 
 
The Mayor reported that Mike Harrison’s skid loader was available for sale for $4000. 
Alderman McVey felt that the City needed more information on the age and condition of 
the unit.  
 
The Mayor discussed the Community Action Public Transportation Program and 
someone to serve on the advisory committee. Alderman McVey volunteered. 
 



The Council took up the 2015 Tax Levy. The Mayor recommended the same Levy as last 
year. The Council will take it up at the next meeting. 
 
The Mayor gave the Council an estimate on a new furnace for the Rescue Squad room. 
A new furnace will cost $2875.00. 
 
Motion by Billie Cheek second by Adam McVey to purchase a new furnace for $2875.00 
from Jeff Hawkins. 
 
Roll Call: 
                   Polley-yes                                    Cheek-yes         
                 Clemmons-yes                                McVey-yes 
                  Moore-yes                                      Finchum-A   
                                                                                                    Motion Carries. 
 
Alderman Polley asked if the roof leaks were fixed. They had been. 
 
The MFT Program was changed to an earlier date so a 2016 proposal was given to the 
council for approval. 
 
Motion by Matt Clemmons second by Bob Polley to approve the 2016 MFT Program as 
presented. 
 
Roll Call: 
                   Polley-yes                                    Cheek-yes         
                 Clemmons-yes                                McVey-yes 
                  Moore-yes                                      Finchum-A   
                                                                                                    Motion Carries. 
 
Planning Commission recommendations were taken up by the council. Proposed changes 
will affect setbacks in Commercial Districts. The change would allow lot line to lot line. 
 
Motion by Billie Cheek second by Adam McVey to approve the Planning Commission 
recommendations. 
 
Roll Call: 
                   Polley-yes                                    Cheek-yes         
                 Clemmons-yes                                McVey-yes 
                  Moore-yes                                      Finchum-A   
                                                                                                    Motion Carries. 
 
Alderman Billie Cheek reported that the Veach building had been sold. 
 
Mayor Finchum gave a short reminder of the Christmas Dinner.  
 
Motion by Bob Polley second by Matt Clemons to adjourn. 



 
          Roll Call: 
                   Polley-yes                                    Cheek-yes         
                 Clemmons-yes                                McVey-yes 
                  Moore-yes                                      Finchum-A    
                                                                                                   Motion Carries. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm 
Kenneth Martin 
City Clerk 


